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2016/2017 Calendar of Events 

14 December Christmas General Meeting 
22 January Field Day - Gwenda Eleftheriou  (details to be sent when available) 
22 February Annual General Meeting 
26 March Field Day ς Lloyd Godman 
26 April  General Meeting 
28 May  Field Day 
28 June  General Meeting 
23 July  Field Day 
23 August General Meeting 
24 September Field Day 
25 October General Meeting 
11-12 November  Annual Show 
13 December Christmas Meeting 
 

FRONT COVER:  
Neoregelia ΨCǊŜŘŘƛŜΩ at the BSV Annual Show, plant supplied 
by Collectors Corner                                   Photo, Brian Abbott 
 
 

 

BSV Inc. Contacts 
MAIL   PO Box 101, Darling VIC 3145 
FACEBOOK  https://www.facebook.com/groups/198663673628029/ 
WEBSITE  http://bromeliad.org.au/    then, CLUB NEWS, Victoria  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/198663673628029/
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EDITORIAL 
Well, another year is almost over, and it has been fun and 
educational for our members. Interesting meetings, fabulous Field 
Days and another great Show to foster our addictive hobby. 
 
At our December Christmas meeting, we will have the normal 
bimonthly compŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ όŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ to enter), Kris Kringle, and 
the Christmas Auction with plants (broms and other special 
plants) donated by members. A special Christmas supper will round off the evening so 
please bring a plate of goodies to share. 
 
Annual BSV Fees are due on 1 January 20мтΦ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Ŧƛƭƭ ƛƴ ŀ ŦƻǊƳ ƛŦ 
contact details are the same as in 2016. Spare forms will be available at the December 
meeting. Details are on page 20 of this newsletter. 
 
Merry Christmas and a safe and enjoyable holiday season to members and their 
families. 
 
Happy growing,   

Jill   

FOREST DRIVE 
NURSERY 

Located at REPTON, South of 

Coffs Harbour. 
SPECIES AND VARIETIES 

All quality plants at reasonable prices 
Plants for all level of collection. 

Beautiful TILLANDSIA, 
VRIESEAS, NEOREGELIAS, 

AECHMEAS ETC. 
Visitors Welcome, but phone first 

(02) 6655 4130 A.H. 
 

For mail order send S A E: 
PO Box 2 

Bonville, NSW, 2441 

Prop. Peter Tristram 
www.bromeliads.com.au  

MIDHURST BROMELIAD 

NURSERY 
 

Specialist Growers of Tillandsia 

Seedlings and other Genera 

 

Hard grown to suit all Australian 

conditions. 

Wholesale and mail order only. 

 

Write for price lists of Tillandsia 

and other genera to: 

P.O. Box 612 

Hurstbridge, Vic 3099 

Phone ( 03 ) 9718 2887 

Email : midhurst@netspace.net.au 

mailto:midhurst@netspace.net.au
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BSV PRESIDENTΩS REPORT 

Hi Members, 
 

I hope you and your gardens survived the blast of hot weather 
we had recently.  This year has certainly been a challenge when it 
ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ 
ŀƴȅ ŜŀǎƛŜǊΦ  LǘΩǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ōǊƻƳŜƭƛŀŘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ 
start growing again after winter and many of my other plants 
have had delayed flowering, but it makes for an interesting season. 
 
The big event for November of course was the BSV Annual Show and it was a 
wonderful success.  Thank you to all those members who assisted in setting up, 
helping out during the Saturday and Sunday and then packing up at the end.  We had a 
very good turnout of visitors and many plants were sold which is great for those who 
supplied plants for the sales tables. 
 
Thank you also to all the members who supplied plants and decorative works for the 
display.  Garry Thompson and helpers put together a magnificent central display with 
other smaller displays surrounding it and the comments from members and visitors 
alike were very positive. 
 
The results for the various categories of the display plant competition are detailed in 
this newsletter, ōǳǘ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘŜ YŜŜƭȅ hǳƎƘ ŦƻǊ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ .Ŝǎǘ ƛƴ {Ƙƻǿ with 
her Alcantarea Imperialis Rubra, which was not only a well grown specimen but a 
major achievement in getting it ready and delivered safely to the show. 
 
Sadly the Show was missing some much valued members; Bryan Paten, who had 
undergone a major operation shortly before the show but appears to have come 
through it successfully, and the Johnstons after the tragic passing of Cheryl in October.  
The quality of the show was lessened by their absence.  
 
The October General Meeting had a strong turnout of members and a very 
entertaining short talk by Rob Mather on the use of tree fern stumps for growing a 
variety of bromeliads.  This was followed by Chris Larson with the second part of his 
ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ /ƻƭƻƳōƛŀΦ  /ƘǊƛǎΩ ǘŀƭƪǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ bonus to have 
someone who is able to bring the true bromeliad habitat into our meetings. 
 
The next and final meeting for 2016 will be on 14 December and we will have a plant 
auction in place of the usual presentation, although Chris Larson will give a short talk 
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on the changes being made to the Bromeliaceae genera.  There will also be a Kris 
Kringle and a Christmas supper so please bring along something to share. 
 
CƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ŀǳŎǘƛƻƴ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŀ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ƻǊ ǘǿƻ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ 
need to be a bromeliad but we ask that it is something on the special side.  
Uncommon, unusual or of a particularly impressive colour or size would be preferable. 
 
Our first event for 2017 is planned to be a Field Day at the home of Gwenda 
Eleftheriou in Traralgon oƴ нн WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ  LǘΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǳƴŘŜǊ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ǎƻ ǎǘŀȅ ǘǳƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ 
further details.  
 
Bruce Lee 

VALE CHERYL JOHNSTON 
Lǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŜŜǇ ǊŜƎǊŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ 
ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ /ƘŜǊȅƭ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŜŘ ǎǳŘŘŜƴƭȅ 
ƻƴ но hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлмсΦ  /ƘŜǊȅƭ ǿŀǎ ŀ .{± 
ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎŀǇŀŎƛǘƛŜǎ 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ 
 
IŜǊ Ƴŀƛƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ !ŜŎƘƳŜŀǎ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ 
ŀƴȅ ōǊƻƳŜƭƛŀŘ ƛƴ ŦƭƻǿŜǊ ǿŀǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǊŜƎŀǊŘŜŘΣ 
ŜǾŜƴ ¢ƛƭƭŀƴŘǎƛŀǎΦ  {ƘŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ .ƛƎŜƴŜǊƛŎǎΣ ǇǊŜǎǳƳŀōƭȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ 
ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ǳƴǳǎǳŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƴŀȅ Ǝƻ 
ǎƻƳŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǿƘȅ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǾŜǊ пл ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 

 
IƻǿŜǾŜǊ ƘŜǊ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǿŜƭƭ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ōǊƻƳŜƭƛŀŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƛƳŜ ǿŀƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƘŜǊ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ŀŘƳƛǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ǳƴǳǎǳŀƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘƭȅ 
ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǾƛŜǿ ŀ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ƻŦ ƘŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ ŦƭƻǿŜǊΣ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ 
ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ǇƭŀƴǘǎΦ 
 
/ƘŜǊȅƭ ǿŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ƭƻǾƛƴƎΣ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ 
ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΦ  IŜǊ ōǳōōƭȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ŘƛǎǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŀŘƭȅ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ 
.{± ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ 
 
Our condolences and best wishes go out to Lynton and family.  
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BROMELIADS AVAILABLE  
My name is Fiona Katashima and I live in Warrandyte. I am offering broms (free to a 
good home) which I no longer require in my garden makeover. Here are some photos -
as you can see I have quite a lot of them! I will also provide refreshments for the 
diggers and Saturday or Sunday will be the best day for them to come. 
Please ring me on 0422 787 356 or email me at fiona.k@hfa.com.au   if you are 
interested in coming to collect them.  

 

CHRISTMAS MEETING 

Kris Kringle is optional to participate in. Those taking part should bring in a small 

wrapped prŜǎŜƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ŀ ǇƛƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ άILaέΣ άI9wέ ƻǊ ά9L¢I9wέ ς and 
only those members bringing a gift in, can take a gift from one of the piles. The value 
of the present should be a minimum of $5. (Suggested value $10) 
 

Christmas Meeting Auction  
We are asking members for donations for the auction. These can be potted plants or 
pups and must be healthy and saleable. Rare or unusual plants other than bromeliads 
are also welcome. 
There will be forms at the General Meeting to be filled out if the seller chooses to.  
These forms will make it easier for the auctioneer to highlight the value of the 
particular plant ς if the person donating the plant wishes to give these details. 
This year there will be 3 sections of the auction: normal auction, silent auction (bids 
will be on paper for each of the relevant plants), and job lots. 
Please note that the bidding sheets for the silent auction will be collected by the 
ŀǳŎǘƛƻƴŜŜǊ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǿŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŀ ǊŀƴŘƻƳ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ōƛŘs until the last 
moment! 
Plants will be put into one of the 3 categories at the discretion of the auctioneer. 
All funds raised will go to the Society. 
 

If you require extra information, please email Bruce Lee a couple of days before the 

meeting.  bruce.lee@ato.gov.au  

mailto:Fiona.K@hfa.com.au
mailto:bruce.lee@ato.gov.au
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BROMELIAD SOCIETY OF VICTORIA 50TH
 ANNIVERSARY 

WHY: Because your Society is turning 50 in March, 2017 
WHEN: Saturday, 18

th
 March, 2017 

WHERE: Matthew Flinders Hotel, 667 Warrigal Rd, Chadstone 
WHAT: The Celebrations will be in three parts. 
 

From 1:00pm to 5:00pm, a mini-Conference will be held. Confirmed speakers and their 
topics are:  

Victor Przetocki ς άbŜƻǊŜƎŜƭƛŀ aŀǊōƭŜ ¢ƘǊƻŀǘ - The Progression of its Unique 

Marbling Gene in mȅ IȅōǊƛŘǎέΦ  

George Stamatos ς 'A Glimpse into the Future - my Hybridising and That of Other 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴǎΩ     http://www.elimbahtropicals.com/ 

 Chris Larson ς άάDǊƻǿƛƴƎ .ǊƻƳŜƭƛŀŘǎ ƛƴ ŀ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ /ƭƛƳŀǘŜέέ 

 Professor Tim Entwisle ς ά/ƘŀǊƭŜǎ ό5ŀǊǿƛƴύΣ /ƘŀƎǳŀƭ ŀƴŘ /Ƙƻƭƭŀέ 
 

From 5:00pm till 6:00pm, there will be an opportunity to buy plants, stretch your legs 
and prepare yourself for Part 3: 
 

From 6:00pm till around 10:00pm, the Golden Anniversary Dinner, which will include: 
-          Pre-dinner drinks, two course meal plus cheese platter, tea/coffee, mints etc 
-          Welcome by Don Rickerby, President, Royal Horticultural Society of Victoria 
-          A wander down memory lane led by a Founding Member and our Patron, Maurice 
Kellett ς ά5ŀȅ м ǘƻ 5ŀȅ мунтн ς People, Plants and Places 
-          An auction of desirable items 
-          The ceremonial destruction and distribution of the Golden Anniversary Cake 
 

HOW MUCH:  The Conference and Dinner will be heavily subsidised by your Society. 
There will be no charge for members to attend the Conference. The cost of the Dinner 
will be $25 for members and $35 for non-members.  
 

ACCOMMODATION: will be available on-ǎƛǘŜ ƻƴ ŀ ΨCƛǊǎǘ-in, Best-ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘΩ ōŀǎƛǎ ŀǘ ŀ 
modest sum for modest comforts. 

 

RSVP: we would like to get a rough idea of members wishing to attend the Conference 
and of members and their family, friends and relatives attending the Dinner as soon as 
possible. Could you please relay your intentions and approximate numbers to Chris 
.ŀƪŜǊ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǎǘ ŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴŎŜ ōǳǘ ōȅ ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ŜƴŘ ς email: 
cbak3318@bigpond.net.au or 95961992. If you know of past members who might like 
to come along, please contact them and forward these details on to them. We will 
need to know final numbers, supported by payment, by a date to be determined by 
the venue. We will advise by email/mail/phone. 
 

Please see the accompanying flyer for full details.  

http://www.elimbahtropicals.com/
mailto:cbak3318@bigpond.net.au
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GENERAL MEETINGS 
These are held at Phoenix Park Community Centre, Rob Roy Rd, Malvern East. Melway 
Ref. Map 69, D2. Meetings commence at 7:45 pm sharp. 
 
AVAILABLE AT EACH MEETING 

 
At each meeting you may take advantage of the following: 
1. Raffle. 
2. A Bromeliad Book Library. 
3. Members plant sales table. 
4. Plant display and competition. 
5. A section for your problem plants. Ask the experts what they think. 
6. Books for sale. 
7. Accessories for sale. 
8. Lots of other interested growers to meet and chat with. 
 

OFFICE BEARERS 2016-2017 

 

Position Name Email Phone 
President Bruce Lee bruce.lee@ato.gov.au 9726 6126 
Vice President Chris Larson chris.larson@optusnet.com.au 9568 8856 
Secretary Kerry Lusk kerry.lusk@nab.com.au 0438 798 568 
Treasurer Chris Baker cbak3318@bigpond.net.au 9596 1992 
General committee Barry Robinson barrymarg@lizzy.com.au 9801 1628 

 
Jill Abbott jilliana@optusnet.com.au 0400 921 374 

 
Robert Mather dmendeleev01@gmail.com 0431 968 358 

 
Len Murray lenhmurray@iinet.net.au 0413 809 744 

 
Mike Raymond raymonds@iinet.net.au 0411 283 369 

     

Non-committee Positions 

Membership  Bev Leishman  9561 4419            
Secretary: bev.peacock@hotmail.com 

20 Gallery Place,   Wheelers Hill 3150 

Librarian:   Gayle Kerr 
Plant Vote:   Bev Leishman 
Raffles:    Gary Lee 
Plant sales:   Bryan Peten 
Supper Coordinator Jane Baker 
Patron:   Maurice Kellett 
Life Members:         Nance Esmore, Chris Larson, Jean Nicol, Len Summers 
Editor:   Jill Abbott   jilliana@optusnet.com.au  
Production:  Brian Abbott  

Deadline for all editorial and advertising is the first Tuesday of publication month. 

mailto:bruce.lee@ato.gov.au
mailto:chris.larson@optusnet.com.au
mailto:kerry.lusk@nab.com.au
mailto:cbak3318@bigpond.net.au
mailto:barrymarg@lizzy.com.au
mailto:jilliana@optusnet.com.au
mailto:dmendeleev01@gmail.com
mailto:lenhmurray@iinet.net.au
mailto:raymonds@iinet.net.au
mailto:bev.peacock@hotmail.com
mailto:jilliana@optusnet.com.au
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REPORT OF THE OCTOBER GENERAL MEETING  
held at the Phoenix Park Community Centre on Wednesday 26 October 2016 
A spring evening saw 31 members welcomed to our meeting by President Bruce Lee 
including two new members, Joy and Jay Merin. Welcome Joy and Jay!  We enjoyed a 
good bench of plants, and a good sales bench.   
 

Following Rƻō aŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŘŜƳƻ ƻƴ ǇƭŀƴǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘǊŜŜ 
fern stumps, Chris Larson was a welcome guest speaker with 
the second part of his illustrated talk on his trip to Colombia. 
 
 

RESULTS OF THE POPULAR VOTE:  
TILLANDSIA: Chris Larson won overwhelmingly with his 
Tillandsia salmonea a lovely till with red-blushed leaves and a 
tall bright red bract bearing purple flowers 
 

OTHER BROMELIADS  
 
 
GLASSHOUSE /POLYHOUSE GROWN: Chris 
[ŀǊǎƻƴΩǎ Guzmania Ψtƛƴƪ bƻǾŀΩ ǘƻƻƪ the 
honours. This beautiful variegated guzmania 
shows a tendency to throw non-variegated pups 
(as I have experienced). 
 
 

OUTSIDE OR SHADEHOUSE GROWN: A colourful  
pot of Aechmea recurvata ΩwŜŘ CƻǊƳΩ ǿƛǘƘ orange 
bracts bursting with magenta flowers grown by 
Chris Baker was the most fancied entry in this 
section.  
 

 
ARRANGEMENT: Jane Baker brought this lovely 
bowl with a range of Neoregelias to enhance 
the show bench this month. 
 
There were no entries in the NOVICE section.  
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ bring some this month. 
 
 

Thank you to all those members who entered plants into the display. 

Jill  
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DISCUSSION GROUP MEETINGS 
The Discussion Group will meet Wednesday 7 December, 2016 at the Kevin Heinze 
Garden Centre, 39 Wetherby Rd, Doncaster, at 8 pm. The discussion group meets on 
the third Wednesday most months to talk bromeliads in an informal setting.  
The meeting is not of a technical nature.  

 

However arrangements may change at the last minute, so if you are not on the 
discussion group mail out, please call Chris (9568 8856) or Len (9569 7936) to check 
that arrangements are still current if you plan to attend. 

 

All members are very welcome - ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜ Ǉǳǘ ƻŦŦ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƛŎŀƭΦ   

 

Future Discussion Group Dates for 2017: 18 January, 15 February, 15 March, 19 April 
 
 
 
  

 

Quesnelia lateralis ς Geoff Beech 

Tillandsia deppeana x lucida 

Bruce Lee 

Tillandsia capitata ΨwŜŘ CƻǊƳΩ 
Chris Larson 

Tillandsia xiphioides 
Len Summers 
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BSV 2016 ANNUAL SHOW 
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BSV 2016 ANNUAL SHOW RESULTS 

 
Pot of Aechmea Flowering  
 
1st A. dactylina  Garry Thompson 
 
2nd AΦ ΨtǳǊǇƭŜ DŜƳΩ Geoff Beech 
 
3rd A. hybrid  Len Summers 

 

 
Pot of Aechmea Foliage  
 
1st A. orlandiana variegate Geoff Beech 
 
2nd A. triangularis Geoff Beech 
 
3rd A. pectinata  Kyrill Harding 

 
 
Hohenbergia 
 
H. ΨYŀǊƭŀΩ  Kyrill Harding 
 
H. leopoldo-horstii Kyrill Harding 
 

 
 Pot of Neoregelia 
(Other)  
 
1st N. ΨaŀŎƘƻΩ  Geoff Beech 
 
2nd NΦ Ψ.ƭǳǎƘƛƴƎ ¢ƛƎŜǊΩ Rob Mather 
 
3rd N. ΨwŜŘ aŀŎŀǿΩ Chris Baker 


















